Dr. W.W. Parker President Southeast Missouri State Teachers College Cape Girardeau, Missouri

Dear Chief:

Now you remember, do you not, that I have not forgotten your baseball proclivity extraordinary. You bet I remember that old fighting cager and how he could pull those doubles, or triples or maybe homers. Gee, those were swell days, W.W., and I will never forget them.

I am hoping that we live long enough so that the Caks; that is, the old-timers, both the Parkers and the Allens, can get together. The little acorns might have difficulty in a gab fest but certainly not the oldsters. We are still looking forward expectantly when the four of us, the two Mrs.'s and the old men, can get together and chew the fat, recalling "way back when-".

I want to thank you for sending me the easel carrying your home schedule. I think it is swell. I also like your basketball programs; especially the outside cover; in fact, there is nothing but class regarding the whole thing.

I would appreciate it if you would tell me where you had your printing done and where you had the cut made, or did some printing house do the whole job for you? Further than that, I would appreciate it very much if you would give me the prices on your rectangular program as well as the cut-outs with the basketball cut and all. I think it is a swell get-up and I will thank you for the full information.

With all good wishes to you and yours, and thanking you, I am,
Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach